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Cranford Hospice

Dear Sir, 

It is with grave concern that I read the article re Cranford. This hospice has been supported by many people since it began and has become a very special place. The community has been very generous.

While Dr Smales was at Cranford I home nursed two family members and six years ago my brother died in Cranford. I experienced the quiet dedication of the team approach and felt very comforted knowing the specialist doctors, pharmacist and nurses were always available to make decisions and plan the ultimate comfort of the patient.

It is very hard to understand why this sorry saga has developed. I do not believe anyone would resist change IF change was for the betterment for the terminally ill and their families. The degree of unhappiness at Cranford cannot be dismissed, there is very obviously a real problem and the current administration should be asking some hard questions and not mildly saying “some things could have been done better”. The damage done to staff moral and the loss of well qualified staff will have long lasting effects.

I believe staff practicing in an unhappy environment can not deliver the same care and compassion as they would in a supported and encouraging workplace. It may well be that the performance is deemed acceptable when the review is completed; but Cranford is so much more than clinical care. Cranford is an asset which the people of HB can justifiably be very proud, let us pray this unhappy period can be ended so that we can feel confident to continue our unqualified support. 

I very much appreciated the dedicated and compassionate team at Cranford, always able to support, comfort or just listen. These special qualities in a team are so much needed when facing terminal illness.

It would be interesting to learn what changes the current administration has imposed at Cranford that have been so unpopular. The family flat has been converted to an administration office. Has there been any provision made for out of town families to remain close to a terminally ill relative? 

With time there are changes and new requirements which may need to be implemented, but something has gone very wrong at Cranford. I do hope the very real concern being felt by many people in HB will cause the current administration to stop and carefully assess what needs to be done. Cranford needs generous HB support and the people of HB deserve the Cranford they have helped build. Doctors Smales and Lunn created a very special culture.

Sally Ritchie 

